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July 24, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The following proviso was included on the 2002 Budget Ordinance Section 95 for I-Net Operations:

“PROVIDING FURTHER THAT:

      The executive shall submit to the council twenty five days following the close of a quarter reports on I-Net revenues and expenditures, including an identification of revenue by source.  The executive is requested to transmit with the second quarter report a supplemental appropriation request for fourth quarter I-Net operating funds.  The quarterly reports must be filed with the council clerk . . .”

Attached please find our second quarterly report on I-Net’s financial status.  Also included is a supplemental appropriation to accommodate our fourth quarter operations per the proviso.  

I am pleased to report that I-Net continues to make good progress.  We have completed our first full year of operations:  


· The reliability of the network exceeds our service level contracts.  

· We have experienced no significant delays in getting built sites activated.  

· And we remain in the black financially.  

While our staff has done an excellent job of initiating I-Net operations, the work is hardly over.  We are still working to reach our projected market penetration and to bring 

high-content sites such as the Seattle Art Museum, the Zoo, Aquarium, and Benaroya Hall on line.  Kevin Kearns and his staff in the Information and Telecommunications Services Division of the Department of Executive Services are exploring new service options that can enhance I-Net’s role in the marketplace as a carrier grade service provider.  We will report their progress in subsequent quarterly reports.  

Should you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact Kevin Kearns, ITS Division Manager, at (206) 296-0660.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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